
March 4th 
 

Tena Koutou, nga mihi nui, 
Welcome  
We would like to warmly welcome Mrs Tessa Jenkins 
to the role of teacher aide. Mrs Jenkins will be working   
predominantly with Room 1 and Room 2 children. She 
is enjoying her new position and getting to know the       
children, staff and parents.  
The staff, Board, parents and children also wish the 
very best for Mrs Marieke Latimer who has left us to 
pursue a career in teaching at Waikato University, 
proving that life-long learning is a process that we all 
emulate in different ways of our lives. 
Thank you and good bye also to Crystal Watson, who 
has been volunteering with Mr Scott in the junior room. 
Crystal has decided to go back to school. 

kia kaha, kia toa, kia manawanui  
(be strong, be courageous, be resolute) 

Ako ï Success 
This week we have had a number of examples of       
children representing the essence of ako by learning  
and teaching others both in our classes, in the  
playground and at whole school sporting activities. We 
enjoyed    hosting another successful óBiathlon Dayô.  
The children were simply superb with lots of Mums, 
Dads, teachers and extended family cheering our  
children on.  I particularly liked seeing our eldest boys 
being on hand to help our youngest children out of the 
pool so they could begin their run. 

FROM THE CLASSROOMS: 
Room One: Kia ora everyone, we have been 
super busy this week.  The children have all 
been working hard in class. I was so impressed with 
them all on the day of the biathlon.  They all had such 
great attitudes and tried really hard.  It was great to see 
the happy faces at the end of the day.  We have just 
about finished making our paper plate fish which are get-
ting caught in our net.  Our Room 1 underwater themed 
classroom is starting to take shape.  We have finished 
statistics this week and have started on number focusing 
on addition and subtraction.  Homework will be sent 
home on Monday as I am not in the classroom on Friday 
as I have my classroom release day.  Have a great a 
weekend! 

Room Two: Kia ora whanau. Itôs has been another     
interesting week in Room 2 and although I have been   
out of the class for two days, the children have been well 
taken care of by Mrs Barker and have started producing 
some lovely art. On Monday I completed the class read-
ing  assessments and am very pleased with the results.  
I started our math assessment also and although there 
were some good results, some children still have a few 
basic skills to develop before they can achieve the      
required standard. This week we farewelled Mrs Latimer 
and welcomed our new teacher aide, Mrs Jenkins who 
will be working with a group of children during literacy. 
 

Room Three: We have welcomed Autumn in Room 3  
with a week of academic testing and sports - not sure 
they usually go together.  Congratulations to all those 
students that completed the Biathlon on Wednesday  
afternoon, it was an endurance race that challenged  
participants.  Thursday our swimmers were competing 
at the District Swimming Sports and Friday our   
Cricketers spent the day in Paeroa at an event.  It is 
pleasing to  see our children getting involved in so 
many sporting activities.    
 

Room Four: Well done to the fantastic swimmers 
from Room 4 who participated in the Districts     
Swimming sport event on Thursday.   We were all 
impressed with their swimming and results. It is great 
to see so many wanting to take on the challenge of  
competing in such an event.  Next week we will finally 
elect our House Leaders. To date they have made  
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 COMING EVENTS 

8th  Thames Valley Swimming 

11th Bible in Schools starts for R1 & 2 

23rd Parent Teacher Interviews 

24th  Hockey Big Day Out 

25th Good Friday - No School 

28th Easter MondayðNo School 

29th  Easter TuesdayðNo School 

videos for their presentations and have worked on  
preparing their power points. Learning how to be a leader 
is part of our programme.   I am delighted to say that 
some students are ñstepping upò and showing that they 
are prepared for a new leadership role within the school. 
We have nearly completed the testing that is required at 
the beginning of the year. From this data we can all see 
what to work on next.   
 

BOARD OF TRUSTEESðJUNE ELECTIONS 
Please do think about these upcoming elections with 
nominations opening on the 6th May and voting day  
being 3rd June. If you are interested please come along 
to the next Board meeting on Wed 16th March 7:00pm 
 

                              

FREE TO A GOOD HOME !   HEADLICE 

Itôs that time again, Headlice  are around. 
Please make sure that you check your 
childôs hair regularly and if required, treat 

today. 

An easy way is to use conditioner and 
just comb through dry hair and leave it on 

as long as possible. (This suffocates the bugs.)  

Thank you 

Regards:  Heather , Wendy, Deane, Donna, 
Darren,  Sarah, Tessa, Anne, Gordon,  

Justin & Jocelyn 

SQUASH LESSONS: All levels catered for including  
beginners. Please phone:-Megan -0275847250 for 
more Information 
TE AROHA JUNIOR SOCCER registration is now open, 
parents go to http://www.sportsground.co.nz/
tearohacobrasjuniors/  to register. Registration closes 12th 
April. We will be holding a muster on 2nd and 3rd April at 
Boyd Park 9am-11am  both days for all interested Girls 
and Boys. Any question please contact Lisa  at  tearoha-
juniorsoccer@live.com or 0278601806 

STAR OF THE WEEK goes to Braye 

Stewart for being so very helpful on 

Biathlon day. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Jayden Rodger and   

Shelby Nicholls who celebrate  birthdays this 

week. We wish you both all the very best wishes 

for your special day. 

District Swimming 2016 
We had a fantastic day of swimming at the college pool and once again  
our swimmers performed brilliantly, with the star of the show being 
Madison Darby who swum to 8 victories. Thank you very much to the 
parents that helped on the day and the PTA who provided lunch for       
everybody. You all helped to make it an excellent day. 
Results 
Open Girls 133m Medley: 1st Madison Darby 
11 Year Girls 33m Breaststroke: 2nd Charlie Buckton-Dally 
11 Year Boys 33m Breaststroke: 1st Braye Stewart 
12 Year Boys 33m Breaststroke: 2nd Lochlan Bolstad 
Senior Girls 100m Breaststroke: 1st Madison Darby 
8/9 Year Boys 33m Backstroke: 3rd Ben Morris 
10 Year Boys 33m Backstroke: 1st Jack Dibble 
11 Year Boys 33m Backstroke: 1st Braye Stewart 
12 Year Boys 33m Backstroke: 3rd Lochlan Bolstad 
Senior Girls 100m Backstroke: 1st Madison Darby 
10 Year Girls 33m Freestyle: 2nd Brooke Carter, 3rd Maia Wahanui 
11 Year Boys 33m Freestyle: 1st Braye Stewart, 3rd Josh Saxon-Aliifaalogo 
Senior Girls 100m Freestyle: 1st Madison Darby 
11 Year Girls 66m Breaststroke: 1st Teagan Garmonsway 
11 Year Boys 66m Breaststroke: 1st Kian Wilson 
Senior Girls 66m Breaststroke: 1st Madison Darby 
11 Year Girls 66m Backstroke: 1st Teagan Garmonsway 
Senior Girls 66m Backstroke: 1st Madison Darby 
Senior Girls 133m Relay: 1sProgressive 133m Relay: 2nd 
Flying Squad 133m Relay: 3rd 
 
 

Week Four Cricket Results 
Year 3 / 4: Elstow-Waihou Rebels lost to Ngatea Primary by 84 ï 81.  
Year 5 / 6: Elstow-Waihou Renegades lost to Matamata Ramblers. 
Year 7 / 8: R & P Stainless Te Aroha Tornadoes defeated RJHS 2nd XI by 
189 ï 149. 
Week 5 Draw 
Year 3 / 4: E-W Rebels v Springdale @ Springdale School, 9.00am 
Year 5 / 6: E-W Renegades v Stanley Avenue School @ Herries Park, 
10.30am 
Year 7 / 8: R & P Stainless Te Aroha Tornadoes v RJHS 1st XI @ Flagstaff 
Park, Hamilton 9.00am  
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